
 
 

The Complete Contractor 

 

Luddon Construction Limited  Balmore House  1497 Balmore Road  Glasgow  G23 5HD 
Tel: 0141 945 2233  Fax:0141 946 5400 
enquiries@luddon.co.uk  www.luddon.co.uk 
Company Registration No. 57943 Scotland 
 
Chairman: T.B. Dougall Joint Managing Directors: A Randall, A Morrison 
Directors: S. Lafferty, S Langan, I Barclay, A Waddell 
Founded by J.M. Dougall June 1975 

 
 

Advance Notification of Out-of-Hours Working 

 
 

As part of the planned construction works, Luddon Construction will be carrying out minor 

fencing alterations at the western end of the site. 

 

Whilst Luddon had hoped to undertake these works during normal working hours, due to the 

proximity to a live rail network, for safety reasons, Network Rail require these works to be 

supervised and carried out under a possession i.e. whilst no trains are running. Therefore, 

night-time working is required for these works. A possession has been booked with Network 

Rail for Sunday 23rd February from 01:00 – 09:00.  

 

There will be a period of setup during the Saturday evening with the contractor and Network 

Rail supervisors arriving on site at 21.00 to move plant and operatives into position. Only 

safety critical activities will be undertaken during the overnight possession, with the works 

being completed and the site vacated at the earliest opportunity. 

 

The minor fencing alterations require the use of one excavator, with specific task lighting in 

use directed away from the village. Luddon Construction will co-ordinate the works to ensure 

minimal movement of the excavator throughout the out of hours working, and audible alarms 

will be disabled. The excavator is already on site therefore no further deliveries will be 

required to enable these works. 

 

Luddon Construction would like to apologise in advance for any inconvenience this may 

cause. We would like to stress that there are no alternatives to the overnight working in this 

instance for safety reasons, and given the need to meet with the requirements of Network 

Rail. 

 

There are no further out of hours works planned. 

 

If you have any questions or queries about our work in Blackford, please call or email 

Highland Spring Group on 01764 660637 or email blackfordrail@highlandspringgroup.com 

 

All site operatives have been advised to direct queries to this phone number. 
 


